
 

 

 
PALOUSE CITY COUNCIL AGENDA 

Regular Council Meeting 
September 13, 2022 @ 7:00 pm 

Palouse City Hall | 120 E. Main St 
 
Call to Order: Mayor Tim Sievers called the Council Meeting to order at 7PM. 
 
Roll Call: Mayor Sievers took Roll Call. 
 
Council Members Present: Bill Slinkard, Leslie Sena, Sam Brink, Travis Deerkop, Robert Brooks, and Ann 
Barrington. 
 
Council Members Absent: Sarah Bofenkamp 
 
Councilmember Sena introduced a motion to excuse Councilmember Bofenkamp.  The motion was seconded 
by Councilmember Brink and approved unanimously. 
 
City Staff Present: Public Works Superintendent Mike Wolf & Police Officer Joel Anderson.  
 
City Staff Absent: City Administrator Misty LaFollett 
 
Approval of Minutes (Regular Council Meeting 8/23/22) 
 
Councilmember Brooks introduced a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Council Meeting of 
August 23, 2022.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Sena and approved unanimously.   
 
Public Works 
 
Superintendent Wolf presented his report to the Council, drawing attention to complications with the water 
main upgrades on K St. and between K and H Streets.  The contractors were forced to extend the range of the 
valves that were used to turn off water, which resulted in a drop in pressure at the school, thereby 
necessitating an early release. 
 
Massey started on W. Church 9/13 with the launch and receiving pits. The boring company is scheduled to 
arrive  9/14 or 9/15.  The project going quickly, and Superintendent Wolf is happy with the contractors. 
 
Restoration for the water main project will be completed at the end (hyrdroseeding & asphalt).  
 
* PW report attached to the minutes.   
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Anderson presented his report to the Council.  There have been 21 calls for service and four call outs in 
the last three weeks.  
  
There was a wildland fire adjacent to the Skate Park and Skate Park Gardens.  The Palouse Fire Department 
responded quickly and put out the fire, however, there was some damage to plants and the watering system at 
the Skate Park and Gardens. 
 
Officer Anderson reported that he will be stepping up speed enforcement on the arterial streets near the school 
in an effort to decrease speeding violations and increase safety in the area.  
 



 

 

 
Palouse Days will have additional police coverage, thanks to assistance from an outside agency.  Public Works 
will get the barriers to sidewalks, and Main St. will be closed for most of the day with a Whitman St. detour in 
place. 
Report attached 
 
City Administrator Report 
 
City Administrator LaFollett submitted a written report, and requested action on the Liquor License request 
from Rants and Raves. 
 
Councilmember Barrington questioned the request, as council had previously approved a liquor license 
application, and wanted to know more before proceeding with approval. 
 
Councilmember Barrington introduced a motion to request a 20 day extension as provided in the Liquor 
License Application.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Sena.  Councilmembers Slinkard, Sena, 
Barrington, and Brooks voted aye; Councilmembers Brink and Deerkop voted nay; the motion passed.    
 
Old Business 
 
TD&H provided an update on the Water Main Replacement Project.   
 
The boring under Church St. ran into complications due to the location of natural gas and electric utilities, 
requiring an alteration to the launch and receiving pit locations.  Avista is unable to relocate utilities in a 
timeframe that will keep the project on schedule.  Options considered including reversing the launching and 
receiving pits, extending the boring an additional 40 feet, or waiting for the utilities to be moved.  The boring 
company came back with a solution that will keep us on schedule and cost less than the extension estimate of 
$10,440.  A change order is needed. 
 
TD&H presented a voucher for payment from the Public Works Trust Fund for the Water Main Replacement 
Project. 
 
Councilmember Brink introduced a motion to approve the voucher for payment from the Public Works Trust 
Fund loan in the amount of $281,688.96.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Brooks and approved 
unanimously.  
 
The request for the project extension through 12/31/22 was approved.  
 
In regard to the F St. Bridge Water Line Replacement, bids will be opened September 15 at 2 PM at Palouse 
City Hall.  Michelle will work to get the funding contract in place so we can keep the project moving along and 
get it completed yet this fall.    
 
TD&H presented a new contract for consideration to cover the F. St. Bridge Water Line Replacement design 
and project management costs.   
 
New Business  
 
Whitman County Shoreline Master Program Periodic Update 
 
Rachel Granrath is a Senior Planner at SCJ Alliance and works with Shoreline Master Program Periodic 
Updates.  She is visiting all affected communities.   
 



 

 

 
The Department of Ecology requires updates every 8 years due to changes in legislation.  No major changes 
anticipated. Having an updated Shoreline Plan will keep the city eligible for grants, and the aim is to balance 
use with protection.   
 
One anticipated benefit to the city is improved mapping thanks to the GIS team that will be working on the 
project.  The timeline for the development of the Shoreline Plan is below: 
 
Palouse Outreach - Today  
First draft to Ecology - October 
Palouse Outreach - November 
Notice of Intent to Adopt - January 2023 
Hearings - March to April 2023 
 
Feedback needed on: Shoreline use, economic development, public access, recreation, conservation, 
transportation & circulation, restoration, etc.  
 
Haunted Palouse Street Closures 
 
Haunted Palouse is requesting the following street closures on 10/21, 10/22, 10/28 & 10/29 from 6 PM - 
Midnight: 
 
E. Whitman St. from Bridge St./Hwy 27 to N. Hall St. 
N. Beach St. from E. Whitman St. to E. Main St./Hwy 272 
 
Councilmember Sena introduced a motion to approve the street closures as presented.  The motion was 
seconded by Councilmember Deerkop and approved unanimously.    
 
Committee Reports 
 
Policy & Administration: Chair Barrington reported that she needs to follow up with Misty regarding the Pool 
and RV Park policy updates. 
 
Budget - No Report 
 
Streets - No Report 
 
Personnel - No Report 
 
Water & Sewer - Chair Slinkard reiterated the committee’s recommendation to raise water & sewer 
rates.  Councilmember Sena wants to ensure a mechanism is in place so that when there is a significant leak 
on the consumer side, which could be financially catastrophic to the consumer, there might be some 
relief.  Councilmember Brooks stated that even with the proposed increases, the rates are minimal.   
 
Joint Fire Board - No Report 
 
Open Forum - No Sign Ups 
 
Mayor’s Report 
 
The Mayor appointed Kennedy Cook and Laynie Southern to the Youth Advisory Board.   
 
Allow Payment of Bills 
 



 

 

 
Councilmember Sena introduced a motion to allow the payment of Bills.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilmember Brink and approved unanimously.   
 
Adjourn 
 
Councilmember Barrington introduced a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember 
Slinkard and approved unanimously. 
 
The Council Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM. 

 

 
APPROVED: _________________________ ATTEST _________________________ 

 


